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The Garvin Conservation 
District is hosting its annual 
tree sale. Orders may be picked 
up and turned in by February 
7, 2008 at the District Office 
at 105 N. Indian Meridian, 
Pauls Valley, OK. Any questions 
please call 405-238-7233.

*****
Indian Taco Dinner will be 

held February 10 from 11 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. to benefit the Alex 
Junior Senior After Prom Party. 
The dinner will be  held at the 
School cafeteria. Adults are $6 
and children are $4.

*****
The Lindsay Round Up 

Club  will have a meeting 
February 12. Anyone interested 
in running for Rodeo Queen or 
Prince need to attend the meeting. 
Those interested in trying to win 
horse trailer must also attend. 
The meeting will be at 7 p.m. 
and no other applicants will be 
accepted after this meeting.

*****
Developmental Screenings 

for Newborns up to 6 years 
old  will be given Tuesday, 
February 12 from 8:30 a.m. to 
3 p.m. at the Garvin County 
Health Department at 707 
Comanche in Lindsay. Each 
child’s fine motor, gross motor, 
language, and self-help skills 
will be screened and care givers 
will receive information abouts 
ways to stimulate the child’s 
development at home. The 
screenings will be performed 
by Shari Freeland, M.S., Child 
Development Specialist. Call 
756-2928 for an appointment.

*****
The Lindsay Ministerial 

Alliance is hosting the first in 
a series of Community Prayer 
Meetings Wednesday, February 
13 at 7:30 a.m. at the First 
Baptist Church at 401 SW 3rd 
in Lindsay. This is a time of 
joining our hearts together to 
seek God through prayer for 
our community, state, nation, 
and world. This will be a come 
and go prayer time and people 
of all ages are encouraged to 
attend. “Then if My people 
who are called by My name will 
humble themselves and pray 
and seek My face and turn from 
their wicked ways, I will hear 
from heaven and will forgive 
their sins and heal their land.” 
2Chronicles 7:14 (NLT).

*****
The Oklahoma Centennial 

Cook Book  i s  cu r ren t ly 
available for purchase. It was 
released November 2007 and 
is currently on sale. The news 
release published last week led 
readers to believe it was not yet 
for sale and that is not the case. 
Sorry for any misinformation on 
the part of the Lindsay News.

Lindsay lost one of it’s own 
Saturday. Local veterinarian 
and school board member 
Bronc Jackson lost his life 
in a plane crash north of the 
Lindsay Airport.

Also killed in the crash was 
Joe Grimes, 52 of Maysville.

Bronc owned Jackson 
Animal Clinic in Lindsay and 
Arbuckle Veterinary Clinic in 
Sulphur. 

He was on the Lindsay 
School Board for 13 years. 
Bronc was running for re-
election to his school board 
seat.

D o y l e  G r e t e m a n , 
superintendent of Lindsay 
Schools said, “He leaves some 
big shoes to fill, and a hole in 
Lindsay’s heart.

Jackson and Joe Grimes, 
of Maysville were pronounced 
dead at the scene.

According to Oklahoma 
Highway Patrol Captain Chris 

Lindsay Mourns Loss 
Of  Bronc Jackson

West the crashed plane is a 
2006 Cirrus SR22, a fixed-
wing single-engine, propeller-
driven aircraft.

West went on to say the 
plane crashed about 5:30 p.m. 
in an isolated area just north 
of Lindsay Municipal Airport 
near Highway 59B.

The plane lost altitude 
for an unknown reason and 
burst into flames upon impact, 
igniting a small grass fire that 
emergency crews extinguished, 
West said.

The plane, bearing tail 
number N824Bj, was registered 
in Jackson’s name at a Lindsay 
address. It was certified 
airworthy by the Federal 
Aviation Administration.

T h e  N a t i o n a l 
Transportation Safety Board 
personnel from Dallas were on 
the scene Sunday to investigate 
the crash. The cause of the crash 
is still under investigation.

Bronc Jackson

The Lindsay Civic Arts 
Council is proud to bring Juliana 
Overmier to the people of the 
Lindsay community. Juliana is a 
renowned flutist who earned her 
Bachelor of Music degree in 1987 
from DePauw University where 
she was a two-time competition 
winner. 

She received first prize in 
the 1989 James Pappoutsakis 
Memorial Flute Competition in 
Boston as well as first prize in the 
1992 Concours Artisque Lucien 
Wurmser in Paris. Ms. Overmier 
can be heard on several film 
soundtracks, including As Good 
As It Gets and Halloween H20. In 
2007, she was named the winner 
of the Byron Hester Solo Flute 
Competition in Houston, where 
she will return to perform a solo 
concert at the 2008 “Flute Flest.”

Ms. Overmier is the second 
f lut is t  of  the Tulsa Opera 
Orchestra and also performs with 
the Tulsa Symphony. She has 
performed with the Oklahoma 
City Philharmonic, the Tulsa 
Philharmonic, the Tulsa Oratorio 
Chorus, and the Tulsa Ballet 

Civic Arts Welcomes 
Jul iana Overmier

Juliana Overmier

orchestra. In 2004 she joined the 
faculty at East Central University 
in Ada, where she teaches flute 
and directs the University Flute 
Ensemble. In addition to her 
freelance playing and private 
teaching studio, she also performs 
with the Cimarron Wind Quintet.

Juliana will be playing at the 
Lindsay United Methodist Church 
February 10 at 2 p.m. Don’t miss 
the opportunity to hear her.

The City of Lindsay recently 
tested the quality of Lindsay’s 
drinking water. Recent tests have 
shown coliform bacteria in the 
Lindsay PWA water. The water 
system violated a drinking water 
standard. The incident was not 
deemed an emergency, but the City 
of Lindsay felt the customers had 
a right to know the situation.

The water  is  rout inely 
monitored for drinking water 
contaminants. Eleven samples of 
water were tested for the presence 
of coliform bacteria during 
December 2007 and three of the 
samples showed the presence 
of total coliform bacteria. The 
standard is that no more than one 
sample pr month/5 percent of 
samples may do so.

There is no need to boil water 
or take other corrective actions. 
However, if you have specific 
health concerns, consult your 
doctor. People with severely 
compromised immune systems, 
infants, and some elderly may be 
at increased risk. Those people 
should seek advice about drinking 
water from their health care 
providers. General guidelines on 
ways to lessen the risk of infection 
by microbes are available from 
EPA’s Safe Drinking Water 
Hotline at 1-800-426-4791.

This is not an emergency, 
during an emergency citizens 
would have been not i f ied 
immediately. Coliform bacteria 
are  general ly  not  harmful 
themselves. Coliforms are bacteria 
which are naturally present in the 
environment and are used as in 
indicator that other, potentially-
harmful, bacteria may be present. 
Coliforms were found in more 

Lindsay Drinking Water 
Tests Raise Concern

samples than allowed and this was 
a warning of potential problems.

Usually, coliforms are a sign 
that there could be a problem 
with the systems treatment or 
distribution system (pipes). 
Whenever we detect  coliform 
bacteria in any sample, follow-
up testing is done to see if other 
bacteria of greater concern, such 

as fecal coliform or E.coli, are 
present. No bacteria was found 
in subsequent testing.

The distribution system has 
been disinfected and additional 
samples do not show presence of 
coliform bacteria.

For more information, please 
contact City Hall at 405-756-
4900.

Two Killed In Plane Crash--

By A. Kendrick
Nearly 50 people showed up 

at the City Council Chambers 
last Thursday to hear from 
A.D.A. George Burnett and to 
share their views concerning the 
Mike Treadwell case.

Burnett hosted over 18 
interviews with REC members.  
The case is proceeding as 
usual and trial was still in the 
preliminary stages Burnett 
said.  Burnett is working with 
Treadwell’s attorney in pretrial 
negotiations.

A c c o r d i n g  t o  c o u r t 
documents, Treadwell was 

Cit izens Of  L indsay Voice 
Concerns Over Treadwell Case

S t u d e n t s  a t t e n d i n g  a 
school within Rural Electric 
Cooperative’s service area have 
until February 14, 2008 to enter 
contests for all-expense paid trips 
and scholarships. REC will be 
sending students from this area to 
camps this summer and providing 
scholarships for ten high school 
seniors.

SCHOLARSHIP -

accused of embezzlement and 
falsifying corporation records 
while in a leadership role at 
the Rural Electric Cooperative 
offices in Lindsay.  Treadwell 
was released on bond and 
is awaiting a preliminary 
hearing.

	 A c c o r d i n g  t o  t h e 
Oklahoma Distr ict  Court 
Records, the preliminary hearing 
has been rescheduled for 10 a.m. 
on Friday, February 29th.

	 The Treadwell family 
was contacted for comment.  
They chose not to comment at 
this time.

Deadline For REC Contests
	 Area high school seniors 

are invited to enter an application 
for one of ten scholarships offered 
by REC. Participants must be 
children of  REC members 
and attend a school within the 
Cooperative’s service area. 
Scholarships will be for their 
college freshman year in the fall 
of 2008.

	 REC will award two 

$1,200 scholarships and eight 
$600 scholarships.

WASHINGTON, D. C. 
YOUTH TOUR -

	 Three students from 
REC’s service area will win an all-
expense paid trip to Washington, 
D.C. for the Oklahoma Association 
of Electric Cooperatives Youth 

Garvin County Election Results
Lindsay School Board Race

Kris S. Cummins 767
Bronc Jackson 519

Presidential Primary
Republican Winner-- Mike Huckabee

Democrat Winner-- Hillary Clinton
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Teach your Children the True Relationship 
they should have with God in this world and 
the world to come.

Church Directory
Take Your Family To  Church Sunday

Murray Hill 
Church of Christ

1605 N.W. Fourth

Sunday Services–
10:30 a.m. & 6 p.m.

Wednesday Services–
 7:30 p.m.

St. Peter’s 
Catholic Church

Father Michael Vaught

Mass–
Sunday 11 a.m.

801 S.E. Second
(405) 527-3077

church of Christ
1205 W. Cherokee

Hwy 19 W
756-2366 / 756-8629

Bible Study 9:45 a.m.
Worship 10:30 a.m.

Sunday Evening 5 p.m.
Wednesday 

Care Group 6 p.m. • Pew Packers 6:30 p.m.
Bible Study 7 p.m. 

Monday Ladies Bible Study 1:30 p.m.

United Methodist 
Church

P.O.W.E.R. Service 8:45 a.m.
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.

Sunday Worship 10:55 a.m.
Junior High & Senior High

Youth 5 p.m.

114 W. Chickasaw
756-2382 or 756-2387

Missionary 
Baptist Church

Steve Boydstun, Pastor

Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship 11 a.m.

Evening Worship 6:30 p.m.
Wednesday Service 6:30 p.m.

903 S. Main

Fellowship 
of 

Living Faith

Sunday Service 10 a.m.
Wednesday evening 7 p.m.

206 S. Main
Pastor Bryce Schaffer

756-5118

Your Church Ad 
Could Be Here 
Call 756-4461 

For Details

Your Church Ad 
Could Be Here 
Call 756-4461 

For Details

Your Church Ad 
Could Be Here 
Call 756-4461 

For Details
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presidential primary.  It will be 
our first vote leading up to the 
presidential election in November.  
As I listened to the last appeals of 
the candidates and as I cast my vote, 
I thought back to my memories of 
the presidential elections I can 
recall.  I can remember the last 
twelve presidents, some who 
served more than one term.  Of 
the last twelve presidents, six 
were Democrats, and six were 
Republicans.  And each one 
seemed to meet the demands of the 
era in which he served.  Perhaps 
the President shaped the years 
during which he served, or perhaps 
the events of the time shaped the 
President.  That historical question 
has always intrigued me.  Does the 
President shape history, or does 
history shape the President?

 In the Nineteenth Century, 
the great English essayist Thomas 
Carlyle wrote a series of essays in 
which he argued that the history of 
the world is actually the history 
of great men.  Others countered 
with the argument that leaders in 
history are shaped by the events 
which they cannot control.  If 
we applied these theories to 
the American presidents from 
Franklin Roosevelt to George 
W., Bush, we could raise some 
interesting questions of our own.  
And our own personal answers to 
the questions might be influenced 
by our own political beliefs.  
Democrats and Republicans would 
surely reach different conclusions 
based both on history and their 
own political beliefs.

 Before I begin to attempt to 
apply the question of “Do men 
make history, or does history make 
men?” I must first say that I was 
born a Republican.  My father 
was a conservative Republican.  I 
grew up listening to his political 
beliefs.  I was born in November 
of 1932, the month that Franklin 

D. Roosevelt was elected President 
for the first time.  For the first 
thirteen years of my life, President 
Roosevelt was the only President 
our country had known.  Since 
that time, I have observed eleven 
more Presidents, have studied 
their actions and the history of 
their time, and have voted in 
every election since Eisenhower’s 
presidency.  Even though I have 
remained a Republican, I consider 
myself an independent thinker, 
one who votes for the person, 
not the party.  Even though my 
political friends tell me this is a 
futile practice, I feel good inside 
when I vote this way.

 Many Americans considered 
Franklin D. Roosevelt the savior 
of our nation in the bitter years 
of the Great Depression.  When 
President Roosevelt was elected 
in 1932, America was mired in the 
greatest economic depression the 
nation had ever known.  President 
Herbert Hoover, a Republican, had 
become the symbol for economic 
disaster.  Although the entire 
world was in a great economic 
depression, President Hoover 
was blamed for America’s plight.  
Historians today are not so ready to 
place all of the blame on Hoover, 
but the Americans of that era 
blamed Hoover for our disaster.

 When President Roosevelt 
took office in January, 1933, 
he immediately began drastic 
measures to solve the problems 
of the times.  With the American 
people and Congress behind him, 
he began to create organizations 
to start America on the road to 
recovery.  The National Recovery 
Act provided money and the 
power to bring about change 
through such organizations as the 
WPA and the CCC to put people 
to work.  With his intellect, vision, 
and power to persuade people, 
Roosevelt changed the course of 
history.  Without his charisma, 

his program would have been 
impossible to implement.  Even 
his enemies recognized his skill 
as a politician, although they still 
opposed his policies.

 As prosperity began to 
return to America, World War 
II erupted in Europe and Asia.  
Again, Roosevelt’s  charisma and 
leadership abilities began to shape 
history.  Just as his famous radio 
speeches, called “fireside chats,” 
reassured the American people 
in the dark Depression days, his 
wartime speeches helped unite the 
nation in our fight for freedom.  
Before his death on April 12, 
1945, Roosevelt had become 
not only the leader of the most 
powerful nation on earth, but also 
the recognized leader of the Allied 
Forces, which would soon defeat 
the Axis and bring peace to the 
world once again.

 Some of Roosevelt’s political 
opponents would argue that his 
legendary success and fame were 
a result of the times.  They would 
say that the economic depression 
had reached its natural end and that 
recovery was bound to happen.  
Others would say that World War 
II demanded a strong leader, who 
was a product of the times.  But who 
could imagine Wendall Wilkie or 
Thomas Dewey as world leaders?  
And who could conceive of these 
two opponents of Roosevelt as 
men who could earn the respect 
of men as powerful as Winston 
Churchill and Joseph Stalin? 

 In my opinion, Franklin 
D. Roosevelt was an excellent 
example of Thomas Carlyle’s 
belief that men make history.  
I cannot believe the opposing 
philosophy that had there been no 
Franklin Roosevelt, history would 
have created someone to take his 
place.

 As we begin the process to 
choose a new President, Carlyle’s 
question arises again.  Are we 
about to elect a strong leader who 
can shape history, or is history 
waiting to find a person who will 
be swept along by world events?  
The next few months will answer 
that all-important question.

 Write  to  Jerry Nye at 
jerrynyej@aol.com or write to 
1438 Pine, Weatherford, OK 
73096

 

Tour. They will join with more 
than 60 other students from 
Cooperatives across the state 
to tour our nation’s capital this 
summer.

	 To participate, students 
must be attending a school 
within REC’s service area and be 
classified as a high school junior. 
They will be required to write an 
essay on a topic provided by the 
Cooperative. Six finalists will be 
chosen to present their essays 
orally to determine the top three 
scores which will be awarded the 
Washington trip.

	 Three runners-up will be 
given a trip to Steamboat Springs, 
Colorado to a youth leadership 
conference.

YOUTHPOWER ENERGY 
CAMP -

	 Eighth graders from 
across REC’s service area can 
enter REC’s Energy Camp essay 
contest for a week-long trip 
to Canyon Camp near Hinton, 
Oklahoma this summer.

	 Students attending camp 
will experience the life of a line 
worker, learn electric safety, 
tour a generating plant and form 
their own “Coke and Candy” 
Cooperative. Attendees will 
also have access to volleyball 
games, swimming pool and other 
activities.

	 About 60 eighth graders 
will attend the camp from all areas 
of the state.

	 REC’s winners will be 
the top eight scores from the essay 
contest.

	 For additional information 
on any of these programs, you may 
call REC’s office at 756-3104 or 
toll free at 1-800-259-3504.

Erin Springs Baptist Church 
will be hosting revival services 
February 10 through 13 with Brent 
Higgins and Rod Frizzell leading. 

Brent, an ordained minister since 
1997, is a popular speaker, and has 
worked with students for more than 
fifteen years. He serves as the vice 
president of international operations 
of Awe Star ministries in Tulsa, OK. 
Awe Star networks with thousands 
of churches worldwide, providing 
students with opportunities to share 
the Gospel through global missions. 
Brent has a heartbeat for missions 
and a passion for students. Brent and 
his wife Deanna are loving parents 
of Lauren, Whitney, and B.J. Their 
fifteen year old son, Brent, Jr. (B.J.), 
gave his life for Christ in 2005 after 
serving his second summer in Peru 
with Awe Star.

B r e n t  a n d  D e a n n a  ( a n 
accomplished singer, musician, 

Erin Springs Baptist 
Church To Hold Revival

and music teacher) have written 
a book about B.J.’s life in Christ 
entitled “I Would Die For You: One 
Student’s Story of Passion, Service, 
and Faith.”

Rod Frizzell and wife Penny 
are former missionaries to Uganda, 
and Rod is presently serving as the 
Minister of Music at Erin Springs 
Baptist Church. God has gifted Rd 
with a beautiful voice and heart for 
missions and sharing the Word of 
God through music, preaching, and 
teaching. They are loving parents of 
Amber, Alyssa, and Jerod.

Pastor Bryan Shaw and the 
Erin Springs Baptist Church family 
invite you to come and seek God to 
“Set Our Hearts on Fire, Lord.”

The service times are February 
10 at 10:45 a.m. and 6 p.m. with a 
luncheon following the morning 
worship experience, and February 
11 through 13 at 7 p.m.

Leah Kochert, daughter of Mike and Sheryl Kochert, has been promoted to 2nd Class Petty 
Officer as Electronics Technician in Nuclear Type. She currently serves in the Navy on the 
aircraft carrier USS George Washington based in Norfolk, VA. Her ship will be deployed to 
Japan this April. Leah is the granddaughter of Bob and Ann Pratt and Helen Kochert.

Shop
Lindsay

First
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Financial Focus

L. Don  Graham-Financial Advisor
205 West Kiowa-Marlow, OK-Bus: 580-658-2704

When Can You Start Tapping Into Sources of Retirement Income?
When you retire, it would be convenient if all your expenses were to “retire” as well. 

But they won’t. In fact, you’ll likely need between 80 percent and 100 percent of your 
pre-retirement income to maintain your standard of living in retirement. And you may 
even need more, depending on what you plan to do during your retirement years. So, well 
before you retire, ask yourself a couple of key questions: Where will the money come 
from? And when can I get at it?

Let’s take a look at some of your likely retirement income “pools,” along with the 
rules governing withdrawals from these sources.

401(k) plan - If you have a 401(k) plan at work, take full advantage of it. Your earnings 
have the potential to grow on a tax-deferred basis and you typically contribute pre-tax 
dollars, so the more you put in, the lower your adjusted annual taxable income. Generally, 
you have to be at least 59-1/2 to withdraw money from your 401(k) without incurring a 
penalty of 10 percent of the taxable amount of your withdrawal. However, you can avoid 
this penalty under the following circumstances: 

You leave your employer when you are at least 55 or you become disabled.
You take a series of equal periodic payments, made at least annually, for your life 

or life expectancy.
You “roll over” your 401(k) withdrawals into an IRA. Of course, you may not want, 

or need, to tap into your 401(k) at either age 55 or 59-1/2. If that’s the case, you can leave 
your account alone and, hopefully, watch it continue to have the potential to grow. But 
you will have to start taking withdrawals when you reach 70-1/2, if you haven’t already 
done so. 

IRA - As is the case with your 401(k), you will, in most cases, have to pay a 10 percent 
tax penalty if you take distributions from your IRA before age 59-1/2. And you must begin 
taking required minimum distributions from a Traditional IRA once you reach 70-1/2. If 
you have a Roth IRA, you face no mandatory distribution rules, so you never have to touch 
the money, which means it can potentially grow tax-free for years. 

Social Security - You can start taking Social Security when you reach 62, but your 
monthly payments will only be about 70 percent to 75 percent - the exact amount depends 
on your age - of your payments if you waited until your reached “full” retirement age, 
which is probably 66 or 67. (Social Security determines your full retirement age by your 
year of birth.)

To most effectively incorporate your 401(k) and IRA withdrawals, and your Social 
Security payments, into your retirement income, you’ll need to consult with your financial 
advisor. Also, to make sure you’re not adversely affecting your tax situation when you start 
taking these withdrawals and payments, talk to your tax advisor. But don’t wait until you’re 
almost retired to start planning for it. Your decisions on when to start taking withdrawals 
from your various retirement accounts are usually irrevocable - so you’ll want to get them 
right the first time.

It’s
 A Boy!

301 W. Cherokee (Hwy. 19) • Lindsay
Free

Delivery 

The Silver Orchid
7 5 6 - 2 3 6 2

New

Location

Baby Shower Registry
Jeff and Brandi 

(Fallon) Carroll
Sunday February 17

Steven and Amanda Webster 
of Lindsay are proud to announce 
the birth of their daughter, 
Brooklyn Jane. She was born 
November 20, 2007 at 5:35 p.m 
at Mercy Hospital with Dr. Gary 
Strebel attending. Brooklyn 
weighed 8 pounds 10 ounces and 
was 21 inches long.

Brooklyn Jane Webster

Maternal grandparents are 
Mike and Linda Bunch of Lindsay. 
Maternal great-grandparents 
were the late AB and Mildred 
Rutherford and the late Jake and 
Georgia Bunch.

Paternal grandparents are 
Dan and Freda Webster of 
Tuttle.

R i c h a r d  a n d  M e l a n i e 
Lawrence would like to announce 
the birth of their son, William Dale 
Lawrence. Will was born January 
9, 2008 at Norman Regional 
Hospital. He weighed 6 pounds 
and 6 ounces and was 18 1/2 
inches long.

Maternal grandparents are 
Rick and Teresa Billingsley and 
great grandparents are Mary 
Stubblefield all of Lindsay, and 
the late Richard Stubblefield 
and the late J.F. and Wynona 

William Dale Lawrence

Billingsley.
Paternal grandparents are 

Bob and Evalynne Lawrence of 
Del City. Great-grandparents are 
Bill Lawrence of Midwest City 
and the late Shirley Lawrence 
and the late Richard and Mary 
Butler.

Other proud relatives include 
uncle J.D., aunt Marquia and 
cousins Aiden and Aleah Scruggs 
of Lindsay, and uncle Chris, aunt 
Michelle, and cousin Sara of Del 
City.

Mr. and Mrs. Rickey Martin 
and Ms. Loretta Hodson-Sapp 
are pleased to announce the 
engagement and approaching 
marriage of their children Kaci 
Dawn Martin and Branden Don 
Sapp.

Kaci is a 2006 graduate of 
Lindsay High School and currently 
a sophomore at Oklahoma City 
Community College majoring in 
Psychology.

Martin~Sapp To Marry

Kaci Martin and Branden Sapp

Branden is a 2002 graduate 
of Wellston High School and 
a 2006 graduate of Oklahoma 
State University with a bachelor’s 
degree in Agricultural Education. 
He is currently an Agricultural 
Education Instructor and FFA 
advisor at Buffalo Valley Public 
Schools.

The wedding will be held 
June 14, 2008 at 4:30 p.m. at the 
First Baptist Church in Lindsay.

Following months of planning 
by family and friends, Janis 
Davis walked into a “Christmas 
Party” only to find that she was 
the guest of honor at her own 
surprise 25th wedding anniversary 
celebration.

Saturday, December 15, 
Ted and Janis Davis celebrated 
25 years of marriage with a 
reaffirmation of vows. Pastor Bob 
Ross officiated at the ceremony, 
sealed by the exchange of new 
wedding bands.

Diane Dodson of Oklahoma 
City was the matron of honor, and 
William Robertson of Lindsay 
was the best man. Despite the cold 
winter weather, parents Donna 
Moody and Edward and TiaJuana 
Davis were present as well as 
many other friends and relatives.

After the ceremony, friends 

Celebrate 25th Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Davis

and family enjoyed dinner and 
a reception. When dinner ended, 
the final surprise was unwrapped. 
Unlike the first ceremony, which 
ended by leaving the judge’s 
chamber in the Garvin County 
Courthouse and heading to their 
first home in Lindsay, this evening 
ended with the unveiling of two 
airline tickets. The doubly married 
couple spent a wonderful week in 
Hawaii at a secluded hideaway.

Special thanks to Jan’s sister, 
Lara Teague for organizing the 
event. Donna Moody, Julie 
Perkins, and Anita Charlson were 
also involved in the deception, as 
well as many friends and family 
who helped keep secret the gift 
that Ted commissioned for his 
bride.

Congratulation and best 
wishes to the happy couple.

The Lindsay Manor Nursing 
Home residents and staff would 
like to take this opportunity to 
thank the following volunteers 
for all of their hard work this 
past year and the years to come. 
Thanks to all the area churches 
for coming out and doing 
services for the residents and 
staff, and we would also like to 
thank Mike Somers and Becky 
Fentem for the wonderful job 
that they do on  Wednesday 
night church services and we’d 
also like to thank Becky and 
Brandon Fentem for conducting 
the church services on Sunday 
mornings. A big thank you to 
Jim and Neely Midkiff for the 
gospel singing they do for the 
residents. Thanks to Brother 
J.C. Venable for his church 
services on Saturday mornings. 
We would like to thank Carolyn 
Brown for all of her volunteer 
work which she does faithfully 
every week. Thanks to Wesley 
Knapp and Cynthia Stone for 
volunteering their services. 
We’d also like to thank the 
beauty shop workers who come 
out faithfully every Thursday to 
fix all the ladies hair and make 
them beautiful. We’d also like to 
thank the Baker Band who come 
the first Monday of every month 
to play music and sing for the 
residents. To Cecil and Fredia 
Smith, and Mary Cunningham 

thank you for coming to visit 
with the residents every week. 
Thanks to Wanda Smith for the 
weekly Bible study she has with 
the residents and the special 
prizes they are given. Thanks 
to Beta Sigma Phi for coming 
to do Bingo with the residents. 
We’d like to thank all the ladies 
of the Golden Trend Club for 
providing refreshments for the 
birthday parties periodically 
throughout the year and also 
the Missionary Baptist Church 
ladies for providing for the 
birthday parties as well. Thanks 
to Toni and Brownie Drennan 
for all their support and also all 
of our Hospices for providing 
entertainment and food this 
past year. A special thank you to 
Wal-Mart and their staff for their 
generous support throughout the 
year, also the Dollar General for 
their generosity this past year. A 
big thank you to the staff at the 
nursing home for their dedication 
and hard work in providing a 
loving and caring home for the 
residents. If there is someone 
that we have not mentioned we 
apologize and would like to 
thank you for your support for it 
is deeply appreciated by all of us 
here at Lindsay Manor Nursing 
Home.

Sincerely,
Rhonda Crosby, SS/AD

This past month we’ve had a fun filled month of activities which 
included church services, Bible study, Wal-Mart shopping, bingo, 
arts and crafts. I would also like to take this opportunity to encourage 
anyone who might be interested in volunteering to contact the nursing 
home and visit with me about volunteering.

NOTICE
Senator Susan Paddack and 
Representative Lisa Billy 

will be guests at a 
town hall meeting 

Friday, February 29 at 7:30 a.m. 
at the Ranch House Restaurant. 

The public is invited.
This is an opportunity for our 

community to meet 
with our elected officials and learn 

what is 
going on in our great state. 

There will be a question 
and answer period.

Come out and enjoy a 
morning with friends!

Sponsored by the Lindsay Chamber 
of Commerce and the City of Lindsay.
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Notice

Tall Tales
by Doyle 

Greteman
Superintendent, Lindsay Schools

    Leopard
     News

By: Josh Boydston

Travis L. Turney, D.D.S.
Family and Comestic Dentistry

405-485-9559

Sooner Care Provider

• Emergencies Seen Same Day
• Insurance Accepted

• Now Accepting New Patients

Monday-Thursday 9-3
Friday 9-6

(Located next to Sonic in Blanchard)Serving Lindsay Since 1985

Stephanie Knapp CPA, Inc.
405-756-9511

226 S. Main, Lindsay
Hours:

Monday–Friday 9:00 to 12:30 / 1:30 to 5:30 • Saturdays 9:00 to 1:00

• NOW RALS – 
• RALS – 

*Bank Fees apply

3 No Long Waiting In Line
    3 Open Year-Round
        3 Fast, Friendly Service

1040EZ & State040EZ & State

$$$59599595

E n t r i e s  a re  b e i n g 
accepted for the 2008 
Native American Artist 
Competition. The Office of 
Indian Education of the U.S. 
Department of Education is 
accepting the entries. Students 
can choose from painting, 
drawing, printmaking, mixed 
media, photography, and 
computer art. The competition 
celebrates the values and 
documents the successes 
of  educat ion in Indian 
communities and is open all 
American Indian students in 
PK-12 grades. The OIE seeks 
to inspire students explore 
the connection between 
education and Native culture. 
Students in grades 6-12 can 
also enter an essay contest. 
Entries for the competition 
should relate to the theme 
Circle of Empowerment: 
E d u c a t i o n ,  L a n g u a g e , 
Culture, Tradition and reflect 
the promise and importance 
of pursuing an education 
for Native youth. For a list 
of rules and guidelines call 
Gail at 756-3131 ext. 268. All 
entries need to be turned in by 
Thursday, March 6.

When we heard the news 
about Bronc Jackson’s death, it 
seemed so surreal.  How do you 
describe the impact his passing 
has on this community?  It’s 
difficult, when one realizes how 
many lives he touched.

He served on the board for 13 
years. Witty and professional, he 
always encouraged us to pursue 
excellence in education for our 
students, and supported us in that 
endeavor.  He was a strong board 
member, but he never confused 
strength with rigidity.  His mental 
toughness was matched by his 
compassion and open-minded 
approach.

Permanently ingrained in my 
mind is the vision of him hustling 
into the board room, just a minute 
or two before time to start, and 
getting right down to business.  
Board meetings were always fun 
when he served as president.

He had an ability to always 
look for the good in people.  When 
dealing with tough issues, he was 
a voice of reason, looking for 
ways to find win-win situations 
if at all possible.

He was also very active in 
church, where he was a leader 
as well, taking part in many 
activities, and serving as an 
apostle for several years in the 
dramatic production of The Last 
Supper.  

His involvement in the 
community of Lindsay has been 
far-reaching.  Along with the roles 
mentioned above,  he also served 
as a volunteer firefighter, helped 

establish the Lindsay Youth 
Council, and was an integral part 
of  installing the new Skate Park, 
just to name a few of the activities 
in which he was involved.  He 
leaves some big shoes to fill, and 
a hole in Lindsay’s heart.

When moving here 14 years 
ago, I remember picking up a 
newspaper and seeing a story 
about some people who were 
raising money to start a sports 
complex for the youth.  Bronc 
Jackson was the name quoted 
in the news article.  I thought 
to myself that with a name like 
that, this guy would probably be 
somebody I would be dealing 
with, and hoped that he would be 
a reasonable person.

Needless to say, upon meeting 
him and getting to know him, his 
name was a little misleading.  
Although “Bronc” was a good 
name for him in describing his 
mental and physical toughness, as 
well as his zest for life, it didn’t 
portray the gentle nature of the 
man.

 I’ve always felt that one could 
tell quite a bit about a person by 
the way they treat animals.  Bronc 
was an exceptional veterinarian.  
When dealing with his patients, he 
exhibited skills above and beyond 
medicine.  According to the 
British author Caroline Norton, 
“They serve God well who serve 
His creatures.”

We had several opportunities 
to witness his gift.  In tribute 
to him, I would like to share a 
poem with you that was written 

by my wife Brenda shortly after 
his death:

“From the Animals”
“When we saw you from 

our wounded vision, we knew 
it would be all right.

The minute your expert 
hands  touched us ,  and 
compassionate eyes met ours, 
we knew.     

It was never about our 
owners or the meager payment 
required….

It was always about us.
It was about soothing our 

pain and making us right.
You spoke little to our 

owners; you spoke to us.
You spoke in a language 

and tone that we always 
understood.

If we were skittish or 
afraid, your touch brought 
peace.

We left happy, glad to have 
been with you, eager to see 
you again.

You always knew if there 
was nothing more to be 
done.

There was no one else 
to whom we would rather 
succumb.

We knew that you had 
exhausted every measure.

We trusted you.
We are one of God’s gifts 

to man.
You were one of God’s 

gifts to us.”

Conference Match Play for the varsity basketball teams will 
be Friday and Saturday at Lindsay, and Tuesday the Leopards and 
Leopardettes will be traveling to Elgin to play the Owls.

Students can order their class rings at 11 a.m. this Thursday 
February 7.

Lindsay vs. Tuttle
The Leopardettes met the 

Tuttle Lady Tigers January 22 at 
Lindsay. The Leopardettes came 
out with their game faces on. 
The Leopardettes took the lead 
early and never gave it up. At the 
half Lindsay led 37-19.

The Lady Tigers tried to get 
back in the game in the third 
quarter, but the Leopardettes took 
it to the basket and outscored 
them again 17 to 11. At the final 
buzzer the Leopardettes won 66 
to 44. 

R e b o u n d i n g  f o r  t h e 
Leopardettes was led by Kailey 
Hibbard and Deven Robbins with 
7 each. Kylie Blough grabbed 
4. She’rae Duncan got 3 and 
Donna Jones had 2 and Shelby 
Lee and Elizabeth Gentry each 
grabbed 1. Those scoring for 
the Leopardettes were Robbins 
with 29 points, Blough with 13 
points, Duncan with 8 points, 
Miya Stevens had 6 points, 
Donna Jones and Courtney 
Robinson both had 2 points and 
Whitney Cole had 1 point.

The Leopardettes shot 67% 
from the free throw line. Blough 
shot 100% from the stripe.

Every Leoprdet te  saw 
playing time including Julie 
H o w a r d ,  K e l s e y  C l a r y, 
Kaitlin Sprayberry, and Kerry 
Kennedy.

The leading scorers for the 
Lady Tigers was Cummins 
with 21 points and Eaves with 
8  points.

Southwest Classic 
Tournament

Leopardette Basketball News
The Leopardettes traveled 

to Lone Grove to play in the 
Southwest Classic tournament. 
Lindsay had a battle when they 
met the Lone Grove Lady Horns 
for the second time. At the final 
buzzer the game was tied 41 
to 41. Lindsay won 49-48 in 
overtime.

Stevens was the leading 
scorer for Lindsay with 17 
points, followed by Duncan with 
11 points.

Stevens and Jones also shot 
100% from the free throw line. 

For the second game the 
Leopardettes were matched up 
with a tall and quick class 5A, 
Mcalester Lady Eagles. Lindsay 
was unable to drive and when 
they did no fouls were called. 
Robbins shot and made the only 
two free throws for Lindsay.

The entire Leopardette team 
saw action. Robbins led the 
scoring with 11 points, and 
Blough had 6 points.

In the third game, Lindsay 
played Latta, also for the second 
time this season. This game was 
another one that came down 
to the wire. Although Lindsay 
played well and fought hard, 
Lindsay came out on the short 
end. The Leopardettes lost 40 
to 41.

Stevens led the scoring with 
10 points, followed by Blough 
with 9 points.

Lindsay vs. Bridge Creek
January 31 the Leopardettes 

traveled to Bridge Creek to 
play the Lady Bobcats. Lindsay 
always expects a physical game 

on this court and today was on of 
the worst. The controversy over 
calls made by the referees was 
heightened when at halftime the 
scorekeeper for Bridge Creek 
did not and would not give two 
points that Stevens made with 
less than one minute to go in the 
first half.

The Lepardettes bench 
discussed at length with the 
referees and the Bridge Creek 
scorekeeper to no avail. The 
points were never added. The 
score at the half was Bridge 
Creek leading 24 to 21.

After the half, the Lindsay 
bookkeeper  sa t  one  sea t 
away from the Bridge Creek 
scorekeeper. If possible, the 
second half of the game was 
more physical than the first, with 
the same calls being made, or 
not made. Bridge Creek had the 
most points on the board at the 
final buzzer 54 to 50.

Robbins led the rebounding 
with 10, she had a double double 
in this game getting win the 
double digits in both rebounding 
and scoring. Hibbard grabbed 
6 rebounds, Stevens, Blough, 
and Jones each had 4 rebounds. 
Duncan had 2, and Sprayberry 
and Lee each had 1 rebound.

The leading scorer for 
Lindsay was Stevens with 17 
points, Robbins had 13 points, 
Hibbard and Jones had 9 points 
each, Blough had 2 points. 

The Leopardettes shot 80% 
from the free throw line with 
Jones shooting 100% from the 
stripe.
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A BANK THAT PAYS YOU...
IN FEBRUARY 2008, EVERY TIME YOU USE 
YOUR FIRST NATIONAL BANK VISA DEBIT CARD, 
THE BANK WILL PAY YOU 25 CENTS!!

Every time you 
use the Transfund 
debit card to make 
a purchase with 
your signature, you 
will be credited 25 
cents back to your 
checking account.

JAMES SMITH
00/00 V DEBIT

National Bank & Trust Co.
“Your Financial Star since 1892”

Just use your First National Bank Card to gas up the 
car, pay for dry cleaning, buy groceries, clothes - anything! 
Use it anywhere that accepts Visa Debit Cards 
and the Bank will pay you 25 cents each time 
you use it and credit your account during the month of 
March 2008.

You can use your regular bank Visa Card, the School Logo 
Card, or your business Visa Card from First National Bank. 
Your Visa Debit Card is also an ATM card. You can use it to 
make cash withdrawals, deposits, transfers, and balance 
inquiries at TransFund or Cirrus ATMs everywhere

224-2200
MEMBER FDIC

Total award not to exceed $10 will be posted to your account in March 2008.

405-224-2200
www.bankfnbt.com

Express Phone Banking 405-222-2288

Chickasha • Alex • Rush Springs 
• Minco • Tuttle • Newcastle • 

Blanchard • Cyril

Down the

with Al Hunt

Turn off the highway and let’s 
go down the Wallville Road. As 
my old friend, Neal Sedaka would 
say, happy birthday, sweet 16. Yes, 
February 6, 2008 was the 16th 
birthday of Down the Wallville 
Road with Al Hunt. Who would 
have thought that the old plowboy 
from  Hughes Public School would 
one day be a famous author? Back 
in 1992 when Mr. Meredon Cable 
gave me the okay to follow in 
Mrs. Bessie Penn’s footsteps with 
a community news column, he 
didn’t realize it was history in the 
making. 16 years later we are a 
part of the world wide spider web. 
The Wallville News has been a 
part of weekly reading for people 
from Freeport, Maine to Mojave, 
California. State Senator Trish 
Weeden was an avid reader and 
the Thompson’s in Colorado sen 
encouraging worlds and greetings 
each Christmas. Mike Chris Knapp 
took the column to Europe and 
Asia. Nearly 800 columns later the 
beat goes on. In those 16 years we 
learned that Alva Russell 71 years 
on the old homestead in Wallville 
country had waded ashore on Utah 
Beach on the D-Day invasion. 
Foch Davis, top mechanic and 
graduate of Hughes School, served 
under General George Patton in 
World War II and 1938 Hughes 
graduate John Worley was thought 
to have died from a German shell 
at Anzio, but lived to tell the story. 
Albert Sumpter, resident of early 
day Wallvill, not only was the last 
postmaster of the Wallville Post 
Office, but  had also ran for sheriff. 
Many compliments and accolades, 
but one thing had eluded me, which 
I was determined to accomplish 
before we took our last ride down 
the Wallville road.

*****

Greetings from the wonderful 
world of Wallville, starting our 
16th year coming into your home 
and the backyard of your soul. 
Legend #795.

*****
Edward Ernie Duke (86), 

our friend from as far back as 
childhood, passed away January 
29, 2008. Ernie and his family had 
attended Wallville Church in the 
1960’s. He is survived by his wife 
Josie and one daughter Linda. His 
funeral was February 1. Reverend 
Steve Mayhan and Reverend Roy 
Parnell did the preaching.

*****
Hats off to the men of the 

Wallville Church who worked hard 
and feverishly Saturday February 
2 making things ready to handle 
the overflow crowd at their annual 
Easter meeting.

*****
The Wallvi l le  Veteran’s 

Committee salutes Staff Sgt. 
Raymond “Pickle” Dill born 
September 13, 1923, U.S. Army, 
served in the Pacific World War 
II, and a member of the American 
Legion. He passed away June 19, 
1995.

*****
Happy birthday Valentine’s 

Johnny Lee Jensen and Keith 
Hassler on the 7, Annie Alcorn, Joel 
McCutcheon, and Ron Williams 
all party on the 9, Mr. Arthur 
McCalip’s birthday is February 
11, Iva Soge and man of the world 
Mike Chris Knapp paint the town 
red on the 12. It’s time to party.

*****
Winner of the roses goes to the 

Down the Wallville Road column. 
16 years of glory beginning 
February 6, 1992, The literary 
world has not been the same.

*****

Our hearts goes out to Maurine 
Grimes and the Bronc Jackson 
family. Maurine’s husband Joe 
Grimes and Bronc perished in a 
plane crash over the weekend.

*****
Staff Sergeant David Quinn, 

45th Artillery and 1968 Hughes 
School graduate, is now stationed 
in Iraq. Our prayers are with him 
and your children serving there.

*****
The Wallville Church enjoyed 

the preaching and singing of 
Brother Charlie and Geneva Cox 
Sunday February 3. They live in 
the country near Wynnewood.

*****
Wallville related news-January 

29, cold, extremely high winds 
came through and sent everything 
not nailed down a flying. A 
new residence has moved in to 
Brahma Bull Valley, just east of the 
Wallville Church. We welcome the 
new home owners.

*****
Ex-Wallvill landowner and 

citizen Cletis Quinn of Prague, 
OK was scurried to the hospital 
the other day with symptoms of a 
heart attack, after an overnight stay 
he was sent home.

*****
Direct from the pages of Old 

Al’s Almanac-as superintendent 
of Hughes School, Jess Garrison, 
hired Urel and Vivian Lacy to 
teach at Hughes, late 30’s and 
early 40’s.

*****
Send your news, views, and 

Valentine’s to the house by the side 
of the road at RR 3 Box 222-A, 
Pauls Valley, OK or call 207-3862 
or 207-1691. Stop procrastinating 
and drop us a line.

*****
Happy Valentine’s to Nelda 

Blankenship, Corky Ford, Sue 
Duncan, Margaret Allen, Marquita 
Simmons, Ruth Kizer, Josie Duke, 
Alleene Jensen, Darlis Jensen, 
Bertie Mayhan, Barbara Jensen, 
Francis Grimes, Gayla Dean and 
all the other heart breakers of our 
reading audience.

*****
Closing out another year of 

traveling the Wallville Road. We 
send our thanks to all our readers 
and the nice things they’ve had 
to say about us over the years, 
1992-2008, this is be kind to “Josie 
Duke” week.

*****
Now, as I was saying in these 

16 years of sharing my thoughts 
with you we made a host of friends 
and acquaintances. Each week we 

received the Lindsay News and 
watch the Wallville Road Column 
float from page 2 to page 8 and 
everywhere in between. Once it 
was even split on page 2 and page 
6. We were determined that one 
day somehow we would make 
the front page of the Lindsay 
News, our ultimate goal. Week 
in and week out we’d watch still 
we were designated buried back 
in the pages. Then, February 6, 
2007, we approached the paper to 

take our picture with the associate 
editor Ms. Gina Cable to be used in 
our column in regards to our 15th 
anniversary. The next week, lo and 
behold, Ol’ Al’s face was plastered 
on the front page of the Lindsay 
News , big as life and twice as 
ugly, and excitement reigned in 
Wallville. I bought five copies for 
my mama. When I got my picture 
on the cover of the Lindsay News, 
what a day for the boy from down 
the Wallville Road.

Home Medical Services
We Do All Your Medicare & Insurance Billing

Phone 1-888-679-9098
756-3745

225 South Main • Lindsay

Come On In And Browse!

Remember That 
Someone Special!

Valentine’s Day Special

All Jewelry 20% Off
Until Valentine’s Day

See What is New at 
Tabor’s

New Gifts Arriving Daily!

Candles, Perfume Lamps, 
Kitchen Ware, and Beautiful 
Home Decor for every room

The Lindsay FFA 
Chapter is selling Blue 
and Gold Sausage, 
Bacon, and Chicken. 
The sale will continue 
t h r o u g h  F r i d a y, 
February 15 and will 
be delivered Friday, 
February 22. Contact 
any FFA member or call 
in an order at 756-3131 
ext 224. The chapter 
lloks forward to your 
business and satisfying 
another loyal customer 
of Blue and Gold.

Tales 
From 
Turkey

By: Amber Minson

(Amber Minson was our 
feature writer while in school at 
Alex. Amber and her husband 
Zach are stationed in Turkey at 
Incirlik Air Force Base.)

I ’d  l i ke  t o  s t a r t  by 
introducing myself to you, my 
name is Amber Minson. I grew 
up and went to school in Alex, 
Oklahoma; I attended church 
my entire life in Lindsay at the 
Murray Hill Church of Christ. 
I am very happily married to 
Zach Minson who is in the 
U.S. Air Force, and we have 
a son, Samuel, who is four 
months old. Now, I’d like to 
share a little bit about my life 
with you so that I can also 
share with you the adventure 
taking place in my life.

My husband and I were 
married in December 2005, 
and in January 2007 we found 
out that we were expecting 
our first child. Remember I 
told you Zach was in the Air 
Force? Well, about 6 months 
before we found out I was 

pregnant, we had requested 
to be stationed overseas for 
a couple of years. Usually it 
takes the government about 
two to three months to relocate 
you, so when that amount of 
time passed we assumed that 
we would stay put and that it 
would be ok to start a family. 
Wrong! Two months after we 
found out about the baby, we 
got orders. Great timing!

Now, our orders weren’t to 
somewhere cool like Germany 
or Japan. We got orders to 
Turkey. Being that there was 
nothing we could do to change 
that, we decided to keep a 
good attitude and an open 
mind about it. So, in May 
2007 we sold our house and 
moved in temporarily with 
my grandparents. August 
came and I was seven months 
pregnant so Zach boarded a 
plane to Turkey by himself 
while I stood by in my pregnant 
plumpness and waved goodbye 
as he went through security. It 

was hard, very hard. I wasn’t 
sure if he would be back to 
see the birth of our son. But, 
we couldn’t wait. Fifty days 
after Zach left I was at Norman 
Regional having my labor 
induced, talking on the phone 
to Zach during and between 
contractions. Eleven and a 
half hours after we started my 
labor, Samuel was taken by 
c-section; daddy missed it. 
Somehow, he managed to get a 
flight out of Turkey earlier that 
day and flew into Oklahoma 
City at 9 pm the following 
day. He missed the birth, but 
got to enjoy 30 days with us 
anyway.

At the end of those 30 days, 
we had to say goodbye again; 
gain not knowing for certain 
the time of our next meeting 
because so much had to be done 
before Sam and I could leave 
to join Zach in Turkey. In the 
meantime, Sam made his first 
out-of-state road trip, stayed 
overnight in a different house 
for the first time, laughed for 
the first time, and got his first 
shots, all without Daddy. But, 
eventually we got everything 
together and in January of 
2008, three month old Sam 
and I said a very emotional 
goodbye and we boarded a 
plane to Turkey. Twenty-four 
hours later, Sam and I got to see 
Zach for the first time in two 
months. It was an emotional 
meeting. However, we were 
all so relieved to be together 
again as a family. Now here 
we are on Incirlik Air Base in 
Turkey.

I really didn’t know what 
to expect, but on base is really 
not much different from home. 
There are banana, orange, and 
palm trees everywhere and lots 
of Turkish people (the base is 
shared amongst the American 
and Turkish militaries), but 
other than that the base is 
very similar to small town 
Oklahoma. Off base, on the 
other hand, is very different. 
But, I have to save something 
for next week.

It is my intention to share 
this experience with you as 
much as I can. There are 
some things, however, that I 
cannot share because of what 
we call OPSEC (Operational 
Security). I do intend to share 
many stories and maybe a few 
pictures. This is a good way 
for my family here to connect 
with home and for friends and 
family in the Alex/Lindsay 
area to keep track of us.

So, until next time, may 
God bless you and your 
family.
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Down the

with Al Hunt

Turn off the highway and let’s 
go down the Wallville Road. As 
my old friend, Neal Sedaka would 
say, happy birthday, sweet 16. Yes, 
February 6, 2008 was the 16th 
birthday of Down the Wallville 
Road with Al Hunt. Who would 
have thought that the old plowboy 
from  Hughes Public School would 
one day be a famous author? Back 
in 1992 when Mr. Meredon Cable 
gave me the okay to follow in 
Mrs. Bessie Penn’s footsteps with 
a community news column, he 
didn’t realize it was history in the 
making. 16 years later we are a 
part of the world wide spider web. 
The Wallville News has been a 
part of weekly reading for people 
from Freeport, Maine to Mojave, 
California. State Senator Trish 
Weeden was an avid reader and 
the Thompson’s in Colorado sen 
encouraging worlds and greetings 
each Christmas. Mike Chris Knapp 
took the column to Europe and 
Asia. Nearly 800 columns later the 
beat goes on. In those 16 years we 
learned that Alva Russell 71 years 
on the old homestead in Wallville 
country had waded ashore on Utah 
Beach on the D-Day invasion. 
Foch Davis, top mechanic and 
graduate of Hughes School, served 
under General George Patton in 
World War II and 1938 Hughes 
graduate John Worley was thought 
to have died from a German shell 
at Anzio, but lived to tell the story. 
Albert Sumpter, resident of early 
day Wallvill, not only was the last 
postmaster of the Wallville Post 
Office, but  had also ran for sheriff. 
Many compliments and accolades, 
but one thing had eluded me, which 
I was determined to accomplish 
before we took our last ride down 
the Wallville road.

*****

Greetings from the wonderful 
world of Wallville, starting our 
16th year coming into your home 
and the backyard of your soul. 
Legend #795.

*****
Edward Ernie Duke (86), 

our friend from as far back as 
childhood, passed away January 
29, 2008. Ernie and his family had 
attended Wallville Church in the 
1960’s. He is survived by his wife 
Josie and one daughter Linda. His 
funeral was February 1. Reverend 
Steve Mayhan and Reverend Roy 
Parnell did the preaching.

*****
Hats off to the men of the 

Wallville Church who worked hard 
and feverishly Saturday February 
2 making things ready to handle 
the overflow crowd at their annual 
Easter meeting.

*****
The Wallvi l le  Veteran’s 

Committee salutes Staff Sgt. 
Raymond “Pickle” Dill born 
September 13, 1923, U.S. Army, 
served in the Pacific World War 
II, and a member of the American 
Legion. He passed away June 19, 
1995.

*****
Happy birthday Valentine’s 

Johnny Lee Jensen and Keith 
Hassler on the 7, Annie Alcorn, Joel 
McCutcheon, and Ron Williams 
all party on the 9, Mr. Arthur 
McCalip’s birthday is February 
11, Iva Soge and man of the world 
Mike Chris Knapp paint the town 
red on the 12. It’s time to party.

*****
Winner of the roses goes to the 

Down the Wallville Road column. 
16 years of glory beginning 
February 6, 1992, The literary 
world has not been the same.

*****

Our hearts goes out to Maurine 
Grimes and the Bronc Jackson 
family. Maurine’s husband Joe 
Grimes and Bronc perished in a 
plane crash over the weekend.

*****
Staff Sergeant David Quinn, 

45th Artillery and 1968 Hughes 
School graduate, is now stationed 
in Iraq. Our prayers are with him 
and your children serving there.

*****
The Wallville Church enjoyed 

the preaching and singing of 
Brother Charlie and Geneva Cox 
Sunday February 3. They live in 
the country near Wynnewood.

*****
Wallville related news-January 

29, cold, extremely high winds 
came through and sent everything 
not nailed down a flying. A 
new residence has moved in to 
Brahma Bull Valley, just east of the 
Wallville Church. We welcome the 
new home owners.

*****
Ex-Wallvill landowner and 

citizen Cletis Quinn of Prague, 
OK was scurried to the hospital 
the other day with symptoms of a 
heart attack, after an overnight stay 
he was sent home.

*****
Direct from the pages of Old 

Al’s Almanac-as superintendent 
of Hughes School, Jess Garrison, 
hired Urel and Vivian Lacy to 
teach at Hughes, late 30’s and 
early 40’s.

*****
Send your news, views, and 

Valentine’s to the house by the side 
of the road at RR 3 Box 222-A, 
Pauls Valley, OK or call 207-3862 
or 207-1691. Stop procrastinating 
and drop us a line.

*****
Happy Valentine’s to Nelda 

Blankenship, Corky Ford, Sue 
Duncan, Margaret Allen, Marquita 
Simmons, Ruth Kizer, Josie Duke, 
Alleene Jensen, Darlis Jensen, 
Bertie Mayhan, Barbara Jensen, 
Francis Grimes, Gayla Dean and 
all the other heart breakers of our 
reading audience.

*****
Closing out another year of 

traveling the Wallville Road. We 
send our thanks to all our readers 
and the nice things they’ve had 
to say about us over the years, 
1992-2008, this is be kind to “Josie 
Duke” week.

*****
Now, as I was saying in these 

16 years of sharing my thoughts 
with you we made a host of friends 
and acquaintances. Each week we 

received the Lindsay News and 
watch the Wallville Road Column 
float from page 2 to page 8 and 
everywhere in between. Once it 
was even split on page 2 and page 
6. We were determined that one 
day somehow we would make 
the front page of the Lindsay 
News, our ultimate goal. Week 
in and week out we’d watch still 
we were designated buried back 
in the pages. Then, February 6, 
2007, we approached the paper to 

take our picture with the associate 
editor Ms. Gina Cable to be used in 
our column in regards to our 15th 
anniversary. The next week, lo and 
behold, Ol’ Al’s face was plastered 
on the front page of the Lindsay 
News , big as life and twice as 
ugly, and excitement reigned in 
Wallville. I bought five copies for 
my mama. When I got my picture 
on the cover of the Lindsay News, 
what a day for the boy from down 
the Wallville Road.

Home Medical Services
We Do All Your Medicare & Insurance Billing

Phone 1-888-679-9098
756-3745

225 South Main • Lindsay

Come On In And Browse!

Remember That 
Someone Special!

Valentine’s Day Special

All Jewelry 20% Off
Until Valentine’s Day

See What is New at 
Tabor’s

New Gifts Arriving Daily!

Candles, Perfume Lamps, 
Kitchen Ware, and Beautiful 
Home Decor for every room

The Lindsay FFA 
Chapter is selling Blue 
and Gold Sausage, 
Bacon, and Chicken. 
The sale will continue 
t h r o u g h  F r i d a y, 
February 15 and will 
be delivered Friday, 
February 22. Contact 
any FFA member or call 
in an order at 756-3131 
ext 224. The chapter 
lloks forward to your 
business and satisfying 
another loyal customer 
of Blue and Gold.

Tales 
From 
Turkey

By: Amber Minson

(Amber Minson was our 
feature writer while in school at 
Alex. Amber and her husband 
Zach are stationed in Turkey at 
Incirlik Air Force Base.)

I ’d  l i ke  t o  s t a r t  by 
introducing myself to you, my 
name is Amber Minson. I grew 
up and went to school in Alex, 
Oklahoma; I attended church 
my entire life in Lindsay at the 
Murray Hill Church of Christ. 
I am very happily married to 
Zach Minson who is in the 
U.S. Air Force, and we have 
a son, Samuel, who is four 
months old. Now, I’d like to 
share a little bit about my life 
with you so that I can also 
share with you the adventure 
taking place in my life.

My husband and I were 
married in December 2005, 
and in January 2007 we found 
out that we were expecting 
our first child. Remember I 
told you Zach was in the Air 
Force? Well, about 6 months 
before we found out I was 

pregnant, we had requested 
to be stationed overseas for 
a couple of years. Usually it 
takes the government about 
two to three months to relocate 
you, so when that amount of 
time passed we assumed that 
we would stay put and that it 
would be ok to start a family. 
Wrong! Two months after we 
found out about the baby, we 
got orders. Great timing!

Now, our orders weren’t to 
somewhere cool like Germany 
or Japan. We got orders to 
Turkey. Being that there was 
nothing we could do to change 
that, we decided to keep a 
good attitude and an open 
mind about it. So, in May 
2007 we sold our house and 
moved in temporarily with 
my grandparents. August 
came and I was seven months 
pregnant so Zach boarded a 
plane to Turkey by himself 
while I stood by in my pregnant 
plumpness and waved goodbye 
as he went through security. It 

was hard, very hard. I wasn’t 
sure if he would be back to 
see the birth of our son. But, 
we couldn’t wait. Fifty days 
after Zach left I was at Norman 
Regional having my labor 
induced, talking on the phone 
to Zach during and between 
contractions. Eleven and a 
half hours after we started my 
labor, Samuel was taken by 
c-section; daddy missed it. 
Somehow, he managed to get a 
flight out of Turkey earlier that 
day and flew into Oklahoma 
City at 9 pm the following 
day. He missed the birth, but 
got to enjoy 30 days with us 
anyway.

At the end of those 30 days, 
we had to say goodbye again; 
gain not knowing for certain 
the time of our next meeting 
because so much had to be done 
before Sam and I could leave 
to join Zach in Turkey. In the 
meantime, Sam made his first 
out-of-state road trip, stayed 
overnight in a different house 
for the first time, laughed for 
the first time, and got his first 
shots, all without Daddy. But, 
eventually we got everything 
together and in January of 
2008, three month old Sam 
and I said a very emotional 
goodbye and we boarded a 
plane to Turkey. Twenty-four 
hours later, Sam and I got to see 
Zach for the first time in two 
months. It was an emotional 
meeting. However, we were 
all so relieved to be together 
again as a family. Now here 
we are on Incirlik Air Base in 
Turkey.

I really didn’t know what 
to expect, but on base is really 
not much different from home. 
There are banana, orange, and 
palm trees everywhere and lots 
of Turkish people (the base is 
shared amongst the American 
and Turkish militaries), but 
other than that the base is 
very similar to small town 
Oklahoma. Off base, on the 
other hand, is very different. 
But, I have to save something 
for next week.

It is my intention to share 
this experience with you as 
much as I can. There are 
some things, however, that I 
cannot share because of what 
we call OPSEC (Operational 
Security). I do intend to share 
many stories and maybe a few 
pictures. This is a good way 
for my family here to connect 
with home and for friends and 
family in the Alex/Lindsay 
area to keep track of us.

So, until next time, may 
God bless you and your 
family.

 



Robert M. Westcott. M.D.
310 W. Cherokee

Lindsay, OK 

405-756-1240

THE CLASSIFIEDS            756-4461Gina Cable
756-4461

thelindsaynews@cableprinting.com

Custom
Cake Decorating

PHONE
756-3456

Cake Decorating
Supplies

Geffre’s 756-3456
------------------------------------------

FILTERS--ALL SIZES
Heaters and Air Conditioners

Geffre Co. 208 NW 4th  

THE LINDSAY AMERICAN 
LEGION assists veterans the first 
Wednesday of each month at the Se-
nior Citizens’ Center, 310 Choctaw. 
There is a Veterans Service Officer 
there at 9 a.m.

THE LINDSAY MASONIC 
LODGE #248 AF/AM will meet 
every second and fourth Thursday 
night at the Lindsay Lodge at 421 
S. Main
---------------------------------------
LINDSAY ALCOHOLICS 
ANONYMOUS meets Mondays 
at 8 p.m. at St. Michaels Episcopal 
Church at the corner of NW 4th 
and Alice. Call 756-2863 or 756-
5995.

Standard Classified Ad 
Rates*

— Per Word —
First Time (Minimum $3.50)...........30¢	 Third Time.................... 20¢
Second Time.............................25¢	 Fourth Time...................15¢
*Any deviation from standard classified ads, such as capitalization, boldface type or other 

special designs, are considered “display” and will be charged $1.00 extra.

 Payment

No Charge for garage sale ads

Deadline: Monday, 5 p.m. prior to publication

HELP WANTED

OPENING FOR DIETARY 
AIDE, evening.  Apply in person. 
Ask for Vicky at Lindsay Manor 
Nursing Home.
                                            TFN
---------------------------------------
NEW HORIZONTAL WELL 
DRILLING CO. looking to hire 
CDL Drivers, Laborers, Drillers, 
Roughnecks with oilfield experi-
ence. Wages DOE. Horizontal 
Well Drillers aka Akerman Con-
struction Co., Inc. 2915 SH 74 S 
Purcell, OK. 405-527-1232. 
                                Dec 20 TFN
---------------------------------------
LOCAL COMPUTER RESELL-
ER looking to hire full time employ-
ee for sales support and marketing. 
Lots of phone work. Basic office 
skills necessary (email, Word, Ex-
cel). Extensive computer knowledge 
not required (will train). $9/hour, 
larger income potential. M-F 8:30 to 
5, weekends off. Call 756-8459.
-------------------------------------------
POSITION OPEN FOR TRUCK 
DRIVER, winch truck operator, hot 
shot drivers, must have Class A CDL. 
Pay based on experience. Apply in 
person at Charlie’s Trucking at 1004 
SE 4th, Lindsay.
                            3tc Jan 31-Feb 14
-------------------------------------------
DRIVERS: Class A. 1 yr. Exp. Team 
Drivers Needed. 405-948-0753. 
www. Prodrivers.com.
                              2tp Jan 31-Feb 7
-------------------------------------------
BURFORD CORP is taking appli-
cations for experienced machinist. 
Must have own tools and willing to 
do shift work. Apply in person at 1 
mile north of Maysville on Hwy 74. 
No phone calls will be accepted. 
Company paid medical, dental, 
401K plan and paid vacation after 
one year. Physical and drug screen 
will be required.
                                          1tc Feb 7

GENERAL OPTOMETRY
CONTACT LENSES

104 East Chickasaw
P.O. Box 219

Lindsay, Oklahoma 73052

OFFICE HOURS BY APPOINTMENT

Member

American
Optometric Assoc.

Tammy Minton, DVM
Kermit Minton, DVM

24-HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

LINDSAY 
VETERINARY HOSPITAL

BECKY J. MORTON
 Social Security Claimants Attorney, P.C.

Social Security • Disability

580-788-2734
405-642-8375

Does your Auto Insurance give 
you the service you want? Do 
you feel you’re getting a fair 
deal? When you need a question 
answered, do you get it answered 
right away?
If not, come to J & L Insurance 
for a free quote, or just come by for 
a visit and a cup of coffee.

Call us at 405-756-3699.

J & L Insurance

Dish Network
 

Authorized

Provider

Henderson 
Repair Service

• We repair TV’s & VCR’s
•Appliance Repair

• We ship UPS

756-4366
201 S. Main, Lindsay

Business ServicesProfessional Directory
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MISCELLANEOUS

Stephanie Knapp CPA

Tax Preparation
Personal, Farm. LLC’s

Corporate and partnerships

Refund Anticipation Loans

Serving Lindsay since 1985
226 S Main Lindsay OK

405-756-9511

PERSONALS

Jeff’s 
Plumbing

PERSONALS

FOR SALE

MOBILE HOMES

1020 W Cherokee
Lindsay, OK 

LOST

NEW GOVERNMENT LENDING 
PROGRAM for land owners, 0 
down payments starting at $277/
month. $1,500 furniture package with 
new home purchase. Call for free 
approval. 405-262-3900.
                                     Nov 22 TFN

LOST: Saturday, January 26. Two 
male greyhounds. Last seen near 
Lindsay Municipal Airport. Call 
756-2206.

Plumbing repair, water 
heaters, drain cleaning

New construction and 
remodel

756-1441

LEGAL NOTICE

LEGAL NOTICE

OKLAHOMA CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING NETWORK 

THIS COPY ONLY FOR THE WEEK OF FEB. 3, 2008.

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON STATEWIDE ADVERTISING, CALL 1-888-815-2672

AL
L 

ZO
N

ES

ATTENTION OCAN COORDINATORS - Don't forget to download your 2x2 ads 
from the OPA Web site this week. 

Look for your insertion order with the Ad Name to download. 
(You will receive an insertion order from OPS for the 2x2 ads.)

2x2 ads may be placed anywhere in your newspaper. 

LEGAL SERVICES

SOCIAL SECURITY DISABILITY CLAIMS. 
SAUNDERS & SAUNDERS ATTORNEYS AT 
LAW. NO RECOVERY – NO FEE. 1-800-259-
8548. DRIS

HOMES FOR SAL

**FORECLOSURES/BANK REPOS** 4bd 2ba 
$238/mo! 5bd 4ba $289/mo! More 1-4 Bedrooms 
Available! 5% down, 20 years @ 8%! For Listings 
Call 800-613-7782 x f227

HUD Homes buy from $10,000! Payments from 
$199/mo! Financing Referrals Avail! For Listings & 
Info 800-604-8363

Bank Repos! 3ba 2ba Home only $15k! 4bd 2ba 
Home only $25k! Payments from $199/mo! For 
Listings 800-604-8363

HOMES FOR RENT

**FORECLOSURES/BANK REPOS** 4bd 2ba 
$238/mo! 5bd 4ba $289/mo! More 1-4 Bedrooms 
Available! 5% down, 20 years @ 8%! For Listings 
Call 800-613-7782 x f227

5bd 3ba Home only $350/mo! 3bd 1ba Home 
only $200/mo! 5% dn, 20 yrs @ 8%apr. For 
Listings & Info 800-604-8363

APTS FOR RENT

**FORECLOSURES/BANK REPOS** 4bd 2ba 
$238/mo! 5bd 4ba $289/mo! More 1-4 Bedrooms 
Available! 5% down, 20 years @ 8%! For Listings 
Call 800-613-7782 x f227

5bd 3ba Home only $350/mo! 3bd 1ba Home 
only $200/mo! 5% dn, 20 yrs @ 8%apr. For 
Listings & Info 800-604-8363

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY

ALL CASH CANDY ROUTE. Do you earn 
$800 in a day? Your own local candy route. 
Includes 30 Machines and Candy All for $9,995. 
1-888-755-1361.

HELP WANTED

DRIVERS - STUDENTS Become a Truck Driver! 
Oklahoma School & Tuition Reimbursement 
Available. Possible $40k 1st year! www.ffeinc.
com Call FFE, Inc. 800-569-9232

CDL-A DRIVERS: Expanding Fleet offering 
Regional/OTR runs. Outstanding Pay Package. 
Excellent Benefits. Generous Hometime. 
Lease Purchase on '07 Peterbilts. NATIONAL 
CARRIERS: 1-888-707-7729 www.nationalcar-
riers.com

DRIVER: LOVE YOUR JOB! Bonus & Paid 
Orientation, 36-43cpm, Earn over $1,000 weekly, 
Excellent Benefits, Class A and 3 mos recent OTR 
required. 800-635-8669

Drivers - WSE Transportation will train you to 
drive big rigs. Excellent pay after each trip. Join 
a stable company. Oklahoma 877-405-1297 www.
willisshaw.com

DRIVERS: MILES*MONEY*HOMETIME Our 
dedication to drivers shows. Avg length of haul 
900 miles. $1,000 SIGN ON BONUS Continental 
Express 800-745-9670

Drivers - Flatbed. $709/Wk Recent Avg. $1,000 
Exp. Driver Sign-On Bonus. Paid Vacations, 401k, 
Free Rider Program. 379 Long Nose Petes. 866-
290-1568. www.apassmore.com.

EMPLOYMENT SERVICES

Heavy Equipment Training Cranes-Dozers-
Loaders. Huge Job Demand. National 
Certification. Licensed by OBPVS. Oklahoma 
College of Construction, 280 Quadrom, OKC, OK. 
www.Heavy9.com 1-888-798-0710

WANT TO BUY

Hank Has Cash Will Dash! For old guitars, amps, 
mandolins, ukuleles. Gibson, Fender, Martin, 
Gretsch, Etc. Top dollar cash paid. 37 years in 
Tulsa. 1-800-525-7273

MISCELLANEOUS

ATTEND COLLEGE ONLINE from home. 
*Medical, *Business, *Paralegal, *Computers, 
*Criminal Justice. Job placement assistance. 
Computer available. Financial aid if qualified. Call 
866-858-2121. www.onlineTidewaterTech.com

AIRLINES ARE HIRING - Train for high pay-
ing Aviation Maintenance Career. FAA approved 
program. Financial aid if qualified - Job placement 
assistance. Call Aviation Institute of Maintenance 
(888) 349-5387.

WANTED 10 HOMES to show off our new life-
time warranty. Vinyl siding, Windows and Roofs. 
SAVE HUNDREDS OF DOLLARS!! No money 
down. Payments $49/month. All credit accepted. 
Call Now To See If Your Home Qualifies. 1-888-
260-6491.

CATTLE/LIVESTOCK

QUALITY REPLACEMENT COW/BULL SALE 
McAlester Stockyards, Saturday, February 16th 
Noon; 225 Bred Heifers, 150+ Open Heifers, 800 
Bred Cow/Pairs, 38 Bulls. Office Phone 918-423-
2834 or 918-421-0277

ADVERTISE STATEWIDE

ADVERTISE STATEWIDE! Our statewide adver-
tising network allows you to market your service, 
product or opportunity easily and economically. 
Give us a call to find out how OCAN can work 
for you. For more information or to place an ad 
contact Lauren or Mitchel at (405) 499-0020 or 
toll-free in Oklahoma at 1-888-815-2672.

OCAN020308

FOR SALE: Wurlitzer Upright 
Piano. $800 Excellent condition. 
756-8519.   
                         2tc Feb 7-Feb 14
---------------------------------------
FOR SALE: 1986 Silverado 
Pickup, Heavy 3/4 Ton, 2-wheel 
drive, excellent condition. Make 
offer. 405-383-7014.
                                     1tc Feb 7

We Buy Hogs
Boars

Cole-Boars
Sows

Cole-Sows
Guilts

We will pick up 
at your place.

Call 
405-268-2684

 SPECIAL NOTICE

Opportunities for Third Party Comments on 
     MSC  Nursing Program  Scheduled for Evaluation
                   The Murray State College Nursing Program is scheduled to undergo a continuing 
accreditation evaluation, a process undertaken every eight years, by the National league for 
Nursing Accrediting Commission (NLNAC) on February 26, 27, 28.

                    NLNAC invites third party comments on programs being reviewed for initial or 
continuing accreditation.  NLNAC welcomes comments from interested individuals from the 
nursing community, students and graduates, as well as the public at large.

                    The site visit team will meet with the interested members of the public durings its 
visit to MSC Wednesday the 27th at 2:00 pm  on the MSC campus in the Nursing/Allied Health 
Building.
                     In addition, the communities of interest may submit comments in writing to the 
National League for Nursing Accreditation to be shared with the MSC nurse administrator and 
the site visitors.

                     Written comments may be submitted to Dr. Sharon Tanner, Executive Director at 
the National League for Nursing Accreditation Commission, 33 Broadway, 33rd Floor, New 
York, NY 10006.  

               Inquiries may be directed to MSC Nursing Program Director, Joni Jeter, at 580-371-
2371 ext. 337.

To be published two (2) times in 
the Lindsay News, PO Box 453 Lindsay, 
OK, February 7, 2008, and February 14, 
2008.

In the District Court of Garvin 
County State of Oklahoma

In the Matter of the Estate of Mildred 
R. Ryan, Also known as Mildred R. Pool, 
deceased. 

No. P-08-04
Alias

Notice to Creditors
All creditors having claims against 

Mildred R. Ryan, also known as Mildred 
R. Pool, deceased, are required to present 
the same, with a description of security 
interest and other collateral, (if any), held 
by such creditors with respect to such 
claim, to the Personal Representative, 
Marlene Johnson, 11809 Cooper Trails 
Lane, Oklahoma City, OK 73170, or at the 
offices of Elkins and Hart, Inc., PO Box 
428, 308 S. Main, Lindsay, OK, Attorneys 
for the Personal Representative, on or 
before the following presentment date: 
April 7, 2008, or the same will be forever 
barred.

Marlene Johnson
Personal Representative of the Estate 

of Mildred R. Ryan, also known as 
Mildred R. Pool

Attorneys for Personal Representative
Elkins and Hart, Inc.
PO Box 428
308 S Main
Lindsay, OK  73052
405-756-4766

To be published one (1) time in the 
Lindsay News, PO Box 453, Lindsay, 
OK, February 7, 2008.

In the District Court of Garvin 
County State of Oklahoma

In the matter of the estate of Glenn 
Wilson, also known as Glenn B. Wilson, 
deceased.

No. P-08-12
Notice of hearing petition for 

letters of administration, appointment of 
personal representative and determination 
of heirs-at-law.

Notice is hereby given that on 
the 1st day of February, 2008, Todd 
Harrison Wilson, filed in the District 
Court of the County of Garvin, State 
of Oklahoma, a Petition praying for 
Letters of Administration to be issued 
to Todd Harrison Wilson, appointment 
of Petitioner Todd Harrison Wilson, as 
Personal Representative of the estate 

of said decedent to serve without bond, 
praying for a Judicial Determination 
of the Heirs-at-Law of the decedent, 
and praying the Court to waive the 
requirement for filing an Inventory and 
Appraisement in said estate.

Pursuant to an Order of said Court, 
the 6th day of March, 2008, at 9 o’clock 
a.m., had been appointed as the time 
for hearing said Petition at the District 
Courtroom, County Courthouse, Pauls 
Valley, Oklahoma, when and where 
any person interested in said estate 
may appear and contest said Petition by 
filing written opposition thereto on the 
ground of incompetency of the applicant, 
or may assert his or her rights to the 
administration and pray the Letters of 
Administration be issued to himself or 
herself.

Dated this 1st day of February, 
2008.

John A. Blake
Judge of the District Court

Attorney for the Petitioner
Elkins and Hart, Inc.
PO Box 428
308 S. Main
Lindsay, OK 73052
405-756-4766

We have 
free forms 
available to 

help you 
compose your 
announcments.

Let The Lindsay News
publish your 

Engagement Photo 
and Announcement or 
Wedding Photo and 

Announcement 
FREE OF CHARGE! 

Come by the office at 
117 S. Main in Lindsay or call 
756-4461 for more information.

S h o p
L i n d s a y

F i r s t
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Obituary

ObituaryObituary

KEEP UP WITH LOCAL

NEWS AND EVENTS...
SUBSCRIBE TO

THE LINDSAY NEWS
Return Order Form to P.O. Box 768, Lindsay, OK  73052

or come by our offices at 117 S. Main, Lindsay.

The Lindsay News
SUBSCRIPTION ORDER FORM

Include $20.00 for 1 Year for Garvin County & surrounding counties;
$30.00 for 1 Year for all other Oklahoma counties and out-of-state/

Name

Address

City             State    Zip     

William Paul “Bronc” 
Jackson of Lindsay, OK died 
February 2, 2008. Bronc was 
born to Paula and Chell Jackson 
in Purcell, OK March 11, 1954. 
He graduated from Duncan 
High School, and later attended 
Oklahoma State University 
where he was a member of Delta 
Chi Fraternity. He graduated 
from OSU with a doctorate in 
Veterinary Medicine in 1981. He 
started his family with his wife 
Colleen and opened Jackson 
Animal Clinic in Lindsay, OK. 
The success of the clinic led 
to his purchase of Arbuckle 
Veterinary Clinic in Sulphur, 
OK in 2004.

Bronc  was  an  ac t ive 
member in the United Methodist 
Church of Lindsay, OK. Along 
with his commitment to his 
church, he was committed 
to his community. He served 
as President of the Lindsay 
Chamber of Commerce and was 
on the Board of Education for 
Lindsay Public Schools for the 
past 13 years. Bronc also served 
his community as a volunteer 
fireman. He became a member 
of the Masonic Lodge at the age 

William Paul “Bronc” 
Jackson

of 21 and was an active member 
of the Royal Order of Jesters. 
Bronc envisioned and organized 
the building of Griffith Sports 
Complex in Lindsay and was 
instrumental in building the 
Lindsay Skate Park.

Bronc ’s  l ove  fo r  h i s 
community was surpassed by 
his love for his family, especially 
his children Sean and Kelsey 
Jackson. Bronc was involved in 
all aspects of his family’s life, 
from coaching Little League to 
camping, snow skiing, going to 
the lake, and receiving his second 
degree black belt alongside his 
son. He was a wonderful father 
and his family was his pride 
and joy.

Bronc is survived by his 
two children, Sean Jackson of 
Tulsa, OK and Kelsey Jackson 
of Stillwater, OK; his mother 
Paula Jackson of Nocona, 
Texas, sister Michell Harper 
and husband Gary of Katy, 
TX , Colleen Jackson of Tulsa, 
OK and numerous nieces and 
nephews. 

He was preceded in death 
by his father Chell Jackson, 
grandparents Bill and Nell 
Jackson and Lela and Paul 
Cochran.

If you would like to make 
a donation, the family is setting 
up a memorial scholarship in 
Bronc’s name. Donations may 
be sent to the Lindsay High 
School in Lindsay, OK.

Funeral Services were at 
10:30 a.m. Wednesday, February 
6, 2008 at the United Methodist 
Church in Lindsay, OK. Burial 
followed at 3:30 p.m. in Nocona 
Cemetery in Nocona, Texas. 
Funeral Arrangements were under 
the direction of B. G. Boydston 
Funeral Home in Lindsay, 
Oklahoma. Condolences may be 
sent to the family online at www.
boydstonfuneralhome.com

     

Joe Kenneth Grimes was 
born June 13, 1955, at Pauls 
Valley, OK to Ralph and Lenora 
McElmurry Grimes. He died 
Saturday, February 2, 2008 as 
the result of a plane crash north 
of Lindsay, OK. He was 52 years 
of age.

Joe Grimes had lived most of 
his life in Garvin County except 
when he worked in Louisiana. 
He was a Maysville High School 
graduate, and later a graduate of 
the Spartan School of aeronautics 
in Tulsa.

May 31, 1974, Joe married 
Maurine Conkling in Maysville. 
Joe was a rancher, an aero 
mechanic, flight instructor, a great 
husband, father, and friend to 
many. Joe loved to fly, he loved to 
travel and ride his motorcycle, be 
with his family, visit at the coffee 
shop and really enjoyed life. He 
was a member of the Goldwing 
Road Riders Association, as well 
as other organizations in aviation. 
He was saved and baptized on 
November 8, 1964, and was 
a member of the First Baptist 
Church of Maysville.

Survivors include his wife, 
Maurine of the home and 1 son, 
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Matthew Kenneth Grimes both of 
Maysville and 1 sister, Kay Ann 
Beaugh of Lafayette, LA and a 
great number of other relatives 
on the Grimes, McElmurry and 
Conkling sides of the family 
and a great host of friends made 
throughout his lifetime.

Funeral services will be held 
at 11 a.m., Thursday, February 7, 
2008 at the First Baptist Church 
of Maysville with Brother  David 
Ivey officiating with burial in 
the Maysville Cemetery under 
the direction of John Williams 
of Winans Funeral Home of 
Maysville.

Alan Ray Chandler, 53 of 
Midwest City, OK passed away 
from this life February 2, 2008 
after a 12 year struggle with brain 
tumors. Alan was born to Ellen 
Chandler March 9, 1954 in El 
Paso, TX where he grew up and 
attended grade school and high 
school.

March 7, 1983 he married 
Kimberly Boyer of Maysville, 
OK. Alan and Kimberly lived in 
Maysville with their children until 
Alan became ill at which time 
they moved to Norman, OK to be 
closer to his doctors.

Alan worked in the oil field 
as a wire- line engineer in Odessa, 
TX for many years and after 
marrying Kimberly , worked for 
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FEMCO Services of Lindsay, OK 
driving a truck.

Alan was a devoted loving 
husband and father to his wife 
and four children. He enjoyed 
working outdoors, fishing with 
his children, camping, attending 
football games and his children’s 
school events. Alan was a big 
OU football fan and had quite a 
collection of OU memorabilia.

Alan was a member of the 
First Baptist Church of Maysville, 
OK. Alan will always be known 
for his contagious smile and 
courageous fight against his 
horrible disease. Even during 
his last days Alan would still 
smile at his family and tell them 
everything was okay. Alan never 
complained about being sick, he 
wanted to make sure everyone 
else was okay. Although Alan will 
be deeply missed by his many 
friends and family, we know 
that he is now in a much better 
place and that he is no longer 
suffering.

Alan is survived by his wife 
Kimberly of Midwest City, three 
sons, Mark Chandler and his 

wife Kim of Odessa, TX, Patrick 
Chandler of Odessa, TX and Cory 
Chandler of Oklahoma City, and 
one daughter Amber Chandler 
of Midwest City. He has three 
grandchildren: Kami, Janissa and 
Gracie. Alan is also survived by 
his father-in- law and mother- 
in- law Don and Pat Boyer of 
Maysville and three sisters-in-law 
and brothers-in-law Scott and 
Becky Tate of Maysville, Pam 
and Roger Wood of Graham, TX 
and Amy and Darryl England 
of Yukon, OK. Alan has many 
nieces and nephews that he loved 
dearly and many friends made 
throughout the years.

Alan was preceded in death 
by his mother, Ellen Chandler and 
a brother Lawrence Pace.

Funeral Services for Alan 
were Tuesday, February 5, 2008, at 
2 p.m. at the First Baptist Church 
of Maysville with Reverend 
Chuck Shilling and Reverend 
Charley Henthorn officiating 
with burial in the Maysville 
Cemetery under the direction of 
John Williams of Winans Funeral 
Home, Maysville .

Maysville Medical Center
Specializing in Family Medicine

Rick Schmidt, MD
Melinda Johnson, ARNP

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 8 a.m.-5 p.m.
Thursday 8 a.m. to Noon

504 Williams Street•405-867-4404

Medicare, Medicaid, and most insurance accepted

Clinic owned and operated by:

Purcell Municipal Hospital
1500 North Green Ave.• Purcell
(405) 527-6524


